REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING of the PARISH COUNCIL held in the VILLAGE HALL at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 10th May 2016 
Present:
Cllr D Walker (Chair), 
Cllr R Beeby (Vice Chair), 
Cllr W Pearson, 
Cllr D Bunker, Cllr N Dalton,

Cllr J Santoro,


Cllr A Lovett

In attendance:  Mrs R Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Chris Lowden and John Austin representing British Gypsum
Two members of the Public were also present.
1.
Apologies
None received.
2.
Election of Officers for 2016/7
(a)
Chairman:  Cllr Mr D Walker was re-elected, proposed by Cllr R Beeby and seconded by Cllr J Santoro.  There were no other nominations.  

 (b)
Vice Chairman:  Cllr Mr R Beeby was re-elected, proposed by Cllr D Walker and seconded by Cllr N Dalton.  There were no other nominations.
 (c)
Declaration of Acceptance of Office Form – Elected Chairman

The Chairman signed the Acceptance of Office form which was then counter-signed by the Clerk and retained in the Parish Office.

(d)
Councillors Acceptance of Nomination Forms

All councillors complete the forms which are counter-signed by the Clerk and retained in the Parish Office. 
(e)
Councillor Code of Conduct



Chair advised councillors they need to re-familiarise themselves with this, book is circulated between councillors.

 3.         Chairman’s Review

Due to the Election of Officers there was no Chairman’s Review.
4.
Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2016

Accepted, approved and signed by the Vice-Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr N Dalton and seconded by Cllr David Bunker.

5.
Matters Arising from the Minutes above

None
6.
Matters Arising from the Annual Parish Meeting held Tuesday 15th March 2016
CCTV signs agreed for the village hall are outstanding.
7.
British Gypsum Presentation and Questions


John Austin – Mine Manager at British Gypsum and Chris Lowden – Technical Director of SLR Consulting present the proposals for extending the duration of mining from 2025 to 2042. Under the proposals the area mined will remain unchanged although part of the permissions for Barrow upon Soar would be transferred to East Leake. An overview of the processes involved and an explanation of the property protection pillars was given. Blast monitoring would commence with a set limit of 6mm/sec. There are currently eight vehicle movements per day. British Gypsum is a key employer in the area employing 416 people of which 72% live within a 15 mile radius. The consultation for the proposals is open until 10th June 2016. British Gypsum to submit hard copy of development proposals to Rempstone Parish Council.

Questions:
1. At what depth below ground is British Gypsum mining?



Typically 80-100m below the surface.
2. Between what hours will blasting be carried out?


6am – 10pm 
3. What will happen to the cavities around the pillars when mining is complete?
They will be left open afterwards.
4. Will British Gypsum be mining under Cemex?


No and steer clear of the oil fields.
5. Where is British Gypsum currently up to with mining?


Currently half way between Costock and Rempstone.
6. What is the likelihood it will be necessary to blast around Rempstone?


Highly likely as the rock is harder around here.
7. Timeframe until blasting around Rempstone is likely to commence?


Hard to say but probably around 1 – 2 years.
8. Will there be any lasting affects to property?


Research in the U.S. found to cause damage it is necessary to blast 25mm/sec, British Gypsum have set a limit of 6mm/sec.


Chairman thanked John Austin and Chris Lowden for attending.
8.
Allotments


Following the allotment meeting in January the allotment holders requested the councillors discuss at the next meeting the provision of manure, hedge cutting, a new gate fitted to the allotment without one and the scrapping of the proposed £20 deposit. The hedge cutting has already been completed. Councillors agreed that the £20 deposit would only apply to new tenants and, subject to costs, a new gate would be fitted to the vacant allotment missing a gate. The parish council will not fund the provision of manure. 

9.
Children’s Play Area


Location for a children’s play area discussed, councillors agreed best location would be Wysall Lane in allotments 1 and 2 which are vacant, feasibility to be investigated. Tesco Bags of Help is a possible source of funding. The current round of funding closes 3rd June 2016. 
10.
Village Green Mowing

Clarification of the ownership of the village green has shown that the majority is in the ownership of the two adjacent properties.  Highways will continue to cut the village green 4 times a year with the property owners/tenants supplementing the cuts as necessary.

11.
CCTV and Neighbourhood Watch

Cllr J Santoro read out a thank you letter from Worksop Police who had used Rempstone’s CCTV footage to identify the criminals. Nottinghamshire Police would like to put a number plate recognition camera outside the village hall, the councillors are unhappy the police have been given permission to use an existing lighting column for this when the parish council had been denied permission to use a different lighting column for the Wysall Lane CCTV. Cllr J Santoro to discuss this with Cllr A Brown.
Lack of Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinators was highlighted as there are now only two. There have been three reported criminal activities within the village in the last month. Cllr D Bunker and Bill Clark  to look at how to reshape and expand the Neighbourhood Watch. Cllr D Bunker to report back at the next meeting.
12.
Parish Council and Village Hall Wi-Fi


Clerk outlines potential risks for the parish council surrounding open Wi-Fi. The parish council is currently tied into a contract but could make significant savings by cancelling this at the end of the contract as the Clerk mostly works from home. Clerk to contact Sutton Bonington/Normanton on Soar Clerk as they have a similar set up. Cllr D Walker will then report back to Village Hall Committee.

13.
Open Discussion Time

A member of the public asks if there are any methods of crime notification. It is suggested notices could be placed at the coffee mornings informing residents. There is also a police notification email service residents can sign up to at www.nottinghamshirealert.co.uk.

The condition of the bins was highlighted. The one by the bus stop has a broken locking mechanism and the dog waste bin on Wysall Lane has been damaged. Streetwise who maintain the bins are to be contacted.
14.
Planning Issues:
(a) 15/02944/FUL - 45 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RJ. Single storey side and rear extension; garage to front. – Permission Granted.
(b) 16/00666/COU – 45 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RJ. Change of use of existing agricultural land to domestic garden. – Decision Pending.
(c) 16/00553/LBC – 6 Elms Close, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RF. Installation of satellite dish to side of property. No objection.
(d) 16/00371/FUL - Canaan Farm Riding School, Loughborough Road, Costock, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6XB. Single storey front extension; construction of one haystore and lean to store to rear of property and paddock areas. – Decision Pending.

(e) 16/00615/FUL – 38 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RH. Rendering of dwelling. No objection.
15.
To approve and sign the Audit and Risk Assessment

Cllr D Walker read out the letter from the Internal Auditor.
15.1 Annual Return Section 1 – Annual Governance Statement

This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker and the Clerk.

15.2 Annual Return Section 2 – Accounting Statements 2015/16

This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.

15.3 Risk Assessment
This was approved by the councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.
16. 
Finance – Cheques, Clerk’s Salary Review and Annual Bank Reconciliation
	Date
	Payee
	Payment type
	Reason
	Amount

	14.04.2016
	BT
	D/D
	Internet
	£115.09

	21.04.2016
	BT
	D/D
	Phone
	£90.80

	22.04.2016
	D Rumsby
	Chq 10069
	Internal Audit
	£50.00

	25.04.2016
	R Hague
	Chq 10070
	Clerk's April Wages
	£159.00

	26.04.2016
	Freeola
	D/D
	Website
	£10.80

	01.05.2016
	Rempstone PCC
	Chq 10071
	Churchyard Maintenance
	£300.00

	
	
	
	
	£725.69



The Annual Bank Reconciliation and payments since last meeting were presented to the councillors for approval. The Clerk’s salary review was agreed, it was proposed by Cllr D Walker and seconded by Cllr R Beeby to increase the salary in line with the SLLC and NALC pay scale.


           
17.
Correspondence
No further Correspondence.
18.
Any Other Business
a) WW1 Commemorations – It was agreed the parish council would make a donation towards the cleaning costs of the village hall for the commemorations.
b) Loughborough Echo Reports – the village had not recently published anything – Cllr N Dalton to address.

19.
Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 5th July 2016 at the 7.30 pm.


There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and for their contribution to the proceedings and the meeting closed at 9.20 pm
Signed: ____________________________
Date: ______________________________

_1493058390.unknown

